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SUBJECT:  Update on the SR 520: I-5 to Medina Project. 

BACKGROUND 

The Washington State Department of Transportation (“WSDOT”) is moving ahead with plans to replace the Evergreen Point Floating Bridge and adjacent portions of SR 520.  Today’s presentation will update Committee members on pontoon construction, the bridge replacement, the Eastside Transit and High Occupancy Vehicle (“HOV”) project, the segment between I-5 and the western end of the floating bridge, and tolling, which is an essential source of revenue for the project.

The County Council has monitored progress on SR 520 through various committee briefings, including an August 2010 tolling update to the Environment and Transportation Committee.
King County has been a party to the planning process because corridor planning assumes a major role for transit and other HOV travel.  The Lake Washington Urban Partnership – a collaboration by WSDOT, the Puget Sound Regional Council (“PSRC”), and King County – has received grants from the federal Urban Partnership Agreement initiative that seeks to address congestion through tolling, transit, telecommuting, and technology (the “Four Ts”).  Metro Transit, in cooperation with Sound Transit, has added bus trips on the SR 520 and SR 522 corridors in anticipation of greater demand for transit with the onset of bridge tolling.  
ATTACHMENTS
1. Washington State Department of Transportation presentation, SR 520 Project
1 of 1
2 of 1

[image: image1.png]